Urmston Grammar
School Closure Contingency Plans

The following document outlines the steps which will be taken by Urmston
Grammar School to continue teaching students if there is a period of
unexpected partial or complete school closure during term time. This could be
school closure due to adverse weather or snow, or for any other unforeseen
event.

Day 1
On the first day of an unexpected school closure students will be set

independent learning tasks on SatchelOne for the lessons the would be
expecting to complete that day. This work is to be completed at home and
either submitted electronically or upon return to school as per the direction of
subject teachers.

Day 2
If the unexpected school closure extends into a second day steps will be taken

to being virtual lessons on MS teams for some lessons. Independent learning
tasks set on SatchelOne will continue in subjects where virtual lessons are yet
to begin.

If the period of school closure looks likely to extend beyond a week, students
and parents/carers can expect to receive a more formalised update on how the
arrangements for remote learning will continue. This will be dependent on the
nature of the reasons for the school closure and the information available at
the time.

March 2024



